
 

TEMPORARY 
ROADWORKS ALONG 
WALTER SISULU DRIVE 

The City of Cape Town would like to inform residents and road users of a 
planned temporary lane closure along Walter Sisulu Road in Makhaza, 
Khayelitsha.  
 

Key Update 

A temporary lane closure will be in place for approximately 250 metres of 
the northbound lane on Walter Sisulu Drive, starting from the traffic circle 
at Ludwe street.  
 
The temporary closure is necessary to accommodate road infrastructure 
upgrades. A stop-and-go system will be in place to regulate traffic and 
ensure safe passage through the affected area. 
 
The closure will be in effect from Monday, 15 September to Wednesday, 17 
September 2025.  
 
Motorists are advised to plan ahead, expect delays and allow for extra travel 
time during this period. We appreciate your patience and cooperation as we 
work to improve our road infrastructure.   
 
  
Visit www.myciti.org.za/phase2a for more information and to sign up for 
project updates. 


